PETITION NO. 661

THE CONNECTICUT LIGHT & POWER COMPANY

WATERTOWN, CONNECTICUT

MARCH 4, 2004

STAFF REPORT

~~~

On February 19, 2004, the Connecticut Light and Power Company (CL&P) submitted a petition to the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need would be required for the proposed expansion of the existing CL&P Frost Bridge 8R Substation in Watertown, Connecticut.  On February 27, 2004, Colin C. Tait of the Council and Robert K. Erling of the Council Staff met Ray Gagnon and Robert Piscatelli of CL&P for a field review of this petition.

CL&P is proposing to expand a portion of the existing substation fenced area by approximately 0.72 acres to accommodate the following proposed equipment:  two 50.4 MVAR 115-kV capacitor banks; two 115-kV circuit switchers; one set of current-limiting reactors; one 115-kV circuit breaker; one 115-KV disconnect switch; and the installation of associated protective relay and control equipment in an existing relay and control enclosure.  The proposed work and equipment installation are needed to support voltage and to supply the necessary reactive component of power necessary to the electrical system.
The area surrounding the substation consists of woods, and no homes or businesses were visible from the substation.  All new proposed equipment would be of a lower height than the highest existing structure at the substation.  No wetlands would be impacted by the proposed fence expansion eastward from the substation.  Route 8 lies a short distance west of the substation and the Naugatuck River lies east of the substation.  CL&P would provide landscaping around the outside of the substation fence.

Construction is proposed to begin in March 2004, with completion expected in May 2004.
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